Is it consistent for Christians to condemn practising homosexuals while at the same time turning a blind eye to unmarried heterosexual couples who live together?
Outside most of our churches is an information sign. The sign usually contains the name of the church, the times of the services, the name of the minister and a welcome message. The welcome message usually contains the words “Everyone Welcome” or “All are Welcome”.
We are known for our friendliness and welcoming nature and we don’t prohibit anyone from attending our worship services, in fact we encourage people to come in the hope they will find a lasting relationship with Christ.
In general the aim of our churches is to worship God and build up our members in their faith. We encourage our members to live Holy Christian Lives adhering to the teachings of Scripture.
As Christian Churches we have a certain code of ethics which we take from scripture. The teaching of our church is that sex should be only practised within marriage and that marriage is between one man and one woman. This position is supported by many scripture verses: Genesis 2.24, Proverbs 18.22, Matthew 19.4-6, 1 Corinthians 7 1-2, 1Timothy 3. 1-2, 12-13 and many more.
So having stated the Biblical ideal for relations in marriage and getting back to our question, the simple answer is no. It is NOT consistent for Christians to condemn practising homosexuals while at the same time turning a blind eye to unmarried heterosexual couples who live together. In practice, however, in many churches and among many Christians, unmarried heterosexual couples are accepted in ways that homosexual couples are not. In the eyes of God and according to Biblical teaching both situations are wrong.
There is an old saying, “condemn the sin but not the sinner”. As churches we should be welcoming, accepting but at the same time and in a loving way, presenting the truth of the God’s word regarding relationships and marriage.
